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CHAIR MATEO: . . .(gavel). . . The meeting of the Policy Committee for May 13, 2008 will
come to order. For the record, the Members of the Committee present this morning: the
Committee Vice-Chair Chairman Hokama, also Members Medeiros, Molina, Pontanilla,
Victorino.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good morning.
CHAIR MATEO: Excused this morning are Members Anderson, Baisa, and Johnson.
Members, we have four items on our agenda this morning which is really quite ambitious
for us today. The Chair is going to ask your indulgence in helping us to move these four
items along this morning. We have one individual who have signed up to testify this
morning, and that individual is Laurie Temple representing ACLU of Hawaii.
Ms. Temple, for your information you will be given three minutes to testify and one
minute to conclude.

...BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY...
MS. TEMPLE: All right.
CHAIR MATEO: Good morning.
MS. TEMPLE: Well, thank you very much. Aloha. Good morning, Chair Mateo, and Members
of the Committee. My name is Laurie Temple. I'm a staff attorney with the American
Civil Liberties Union of Hawaii and I'm here today to offer comments on POL-30
regarding the curfew exceptions. And I want to first thank Chair Mateo and for all of you
for introducing this important bill. It's certainly a step in the right direction. And we
greatly appreciate the opportunity to work with the County Council to protect the
constitutional rights of the people of Maui, and we hope that you will continue to seek
our input on civil rights matters in the future.
As explained more fully in our written testimony, we encourage the County Council to
repeal the current curfew ordinance outright. However, if you wish to amend the
ordinance instead and move forward with POL-30, the Council must do the following to
comply with Federal and State Constitutional guidelines. First, the Council must request
that the Mayor and the Maui Police Department immediately cease enforcement of the
existing curfew ordinance. With regard to POL-30, the Council must allow an exception
for children and youth to travel to and from protected First Amendment activities. The
POL-30 must be amended to add language requiring police officers to have a reasonable,
reasonable belief that no curfew exceptions apply before making an arrest for violating
the, the ordinance. The POL-30 must also require that in any prosecution for violation of
the curfew ordinance, the County will bear the burden of proving that no exceptions to
that ordinance apply. And finally, that POL-30 must allow an exception for children and
youth engaging in interstate travel.
In addition, we strongly recommend that the Council allow a parent or guardian or any
person authorized by the parent or guardian to give verbal permission in addition to
written permission for a child to be present in public places. And further, and this isn't in
our written testimony but we were hoping to get some clarification as to whether the
ordinance would apply to emancipated, married, or pregnant parenting minors. So, I'm
happy to answer any questions you have. I'll stick around for, for the bill when it comes
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up. And again thank you for this opportunity and for considering this important piece of
legislation. Thank you very much.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Temple. Members, questions for Ms. Temple? Ms. Temple,
just one perhaps you can provide clarification to me.
MS. TEMPLE: Sure.
CHAIR MATEO: One of the bullet points that your communication dated May 13" to, to myself
and the Committee, there is a reference relative to children and youth engaged in
interstate travel.
MS. TEMPLE: Sure.
CHAIR MATEO: Interstate-MS. TEMPLE: Right.
CHAIR MATEO: --that's virtually out of our jurisdiction. If you're talking County of Maui,
State of Hawaii, but an interstate ability, can you kind of clarifl on that?
MS. TEMPLE: Sure.
CHAIR MATEO: And then the next follow up would be in today's madness, there's a lot of
runaways, there's a lot of people being enticed, girls especially through, through internet.
So, I have a difficulty in that one aspect because of those considerations.
MS. TEMPLE: Sure.
CHAIR MATEO: Could you provide a brief comment?
MS. TEMPLE: Sure. Absolutely. In regards to interstate travel, this is a fundamental right that
we all have, and in other states it might apply more fully. Here, it would only be regards
to minors coming in and out of the State. So, for instance, if a minor is at the airport and
they have a layover and they're standing outside on the sidewalk, that would be that
limited, limited use of that exception.
CHAIR MATEO: But if the minor says according to the ACLU's request that I have permission
to be here, we end up in a kind of a rock and a hard place 'cause one now needs to
determine that permission.
MS. TEMPLE: Sure. I think that, I think when I look at the, at the ordinance itself, I see that
you're trying to deter a specific behavior in kids that are doing bad things or out when
they're not supposed to be or, you know, those sorts of things that kids do. But all these
exceptions that we're attempting to provide you with are essentially only, only looking at
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those behaviors that are not bad, that are perfectly appropriate. So, I think if you make
the distinction between, you know, what you're trying to deter versus the behaviors that
are perfectly acceptable, then I think you can make sense of it better that way.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
MS. TEMPLE: And I think that it would also go to the enticement that you were talking about
as well.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much.
MS. TEMPLE: Sure.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, additional questions? Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. And good morning and thank you,
Ms. Temple, for being here and for your testimony and your correspondence. I just
wanted to ask you one question on your correspondence of May 1 3 ~ .Your first bullet
point that you also testified to request that the Mayor and the Maui Police Department
immediately cease enforcement of the existing curfew ordinance. Now, has the
ordinance been challenged in court and the court declared it to be unconstitutional?
MS. TEMPLE: No, it hasn't.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Oh, I see.
MS. TEMPLE: And so that's why we're here today--that we had hoped to work with you to
amend the ordinance to make sure that it was, that it would be upheld in court rather than
resorting to litigation and having to deal with some unconstitutional enforcement of the
ordinance in the meantime.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I see. So, your recommendation on the changes you're
expressing, that, so that it will be upheld in court. But we don't know if it will be upheld
in court or not in existence today, right, unless it's taken to court?
MS. TEMPLE: Exactly.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MS. TEMPLE: It would have to be challenged in court first.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I see.
MS. TEMPLE: And so we'd prefer not to have to do that and to be here with you today.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you, Ms. Temple.
MS. TEMPLE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Good morning.
MS. TEMPLE: Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Member Mateo questioned you about the right to travel-MS. TEMPLE: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --and he brought up interstate. Is there a difference
between interstate and intrastate?
MS. TEMPLE: Yes. The interstate is between states. The intrastate would be within the State
of Hawaii.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you.
MS. TEMPLE: Uh-huh.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Members, additional questions? Ms. Temple,
very--thank you very much. And you will be staying with us when we get to POL-30?
MS. TEMPLE: Yes. Yes, I will.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much.
MS. TEMPLE: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. If there's anyone in the gallery wanting to provide testimony at
this time on any of our agendized items, you're welcome to come down and provide
testimony at this time. Members, seeing no one advancing, the Chair, with no objections,
would like to close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
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...END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
CHAIR MATEO: Members, we're going to move right into our agenda.
ITEM NO. 2:

NOMINATIONS TO BOARDS, COMMITTEES, AND COMMISSIONS
(VARIOUS) (C.C. NO.07-7 and C.C. 07-268)

CHAIR MATEO: First item is POL-2, Nominations to Boards, Committees, and Commissions.
This Committee is in receipt of County Communication No. 07-268 that request a
Council Member to be appointed to the Council on Aging; as well as a correspondence
dated April 11,2008 from the Mayor requesting consideration of the nominees submitted
for the various boards, committees, and commissions. Members, the Council must
approve or disapprove the nominations by June 10,2008 or the nominations as submitted
by the Mayor will be deemed approved. There were no request from any Committee
Member to bring a nominee forward for interview and the Chair will ask at this time the
Committee Staff to read the nominees in each of the respective boards, committees, and
commissions. Ms. Revels will be providing that information to us. And, Members, and
you can follow along with us. The item is, is in your, in your binders. Ms. Revels?
MS. REVELS: Thank you, Mr. Chair. To the
Action Advisory Council, we have
Kaye Jackson and Deborah Schulman. To the Civil Service Commission, we have
Delbert Derego. To the Commission on Naming Streets, Parks, and Facilities, we have
Gary Ohashi. To the Cost of Government Commission, we have--Leo Caires is a
reappointment for a term expiring on March 3 1, 2010; Malcolm Findley also a
reappointment for a term expiring on March 3 1,2010; and Gina Flarnrner, reappointment
for a term expiring on March 31, 2010. To the Council on Aging, we have
Councilmember Bill Medeiros. To the Lanai Planning Commission, we have Leticia
Castillo, Darlene Endrina, and Gerald Rabaino. To the Maui County Grants Review
Committee, we have R. Susan Rubenstein as reappointment. To the Maui County
Outdoor Lighting Standards Committee, we have Andrea Baer, for a term expiring on
March 31, 2009; Wendy Fujinaka, and Marge Kelm. To the Real Property Tax Review
Board, we have Jay Armstrong, for a term expiring on March 31, 2009; and Dean
Frampton, replacing Michael Blaz, for a term expiring on March 3 1,20 11.
The following nominations to Boards, Committees, and Commissions requiring Council
approval or disapproval with no time limitation for terms expiring on March 31, 2010
[sic] unless otherwise indicated: to the Kula Agricultural Park Committee, Paula
Heiskell; and to the Urban Design Review Board, Darryl Canady, Linda Okamoto is a
reappointment, and Mary Wagner is an alternate for a term expiring on March 31,2012.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much, Ms. Revels. And, Members, that second list fi-om the
Kula Ag Park, Item No. 2, the expiring date on that is March 31, 2013 instead. So just
that correction. Members, are there any requests at this point to separate out any of the
nominees? Hearing none, Members, if there's any questions?
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VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Recommendation, Chairman?
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. The Chair recommends the adoption of the all of the
nominees to each of the respective boards, committees, and commissions; as well as the
filing of County Communication No. 07-268.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Victorino, second by Mr. Molina. Any additional
discussion?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Chairman?
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Hokama, go ahead.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Chairman, I am in support of the motion. I would like to make some
specific comments about a few nominees. Regarding the Civil Service Commission, I am
happy to see a nominee that has some understanding of labor, of the process that we go
through to our contracts in a, in the private, in the public sector, excuse me. And I am
looking forward to the contributions that Mr. Derego will be able to offer the Civil
Service Commission. While maybe many may not view this Commission as glamorous
or high profile such as our Planning Commission or Police Commission, Mr. Chairman,
nonetheless this is a very important commission as far as the County of Maui is
concerned regarding operations, the fairness that we as an employer deal with our
employees, and that through a well-running commission it also eliminates the needs as
much as possible for us to use a judicial process to resolve labor issues. So, I thank
Mr. Derego for his participation and voluntarism to the County of Maui.
I can tell you, Mr. Chairman, regarding on the Council of Aging, I am very happy that
Mr. Medeiros has volunteered to provide service to the Council on Aging representing
the County Council. Mr. Medeiros was a great nominee for our part. I am sure that he
will do an outstanding service to this Council, particularly with the forthcoming departure
of our executive, Mr. Tomoso, who I believe has given outstanding service to the County.
And I can tell you I will personally miss Mr. Tomoso's dedication and leadership that he
provides the whole County, including our seniors on Lanai with his dedication to the
County and its residents.
Finally, Mr. Chairman, on the four Lanaians that have provided voluntarism and service.
Let me first talk about Ms. Okamoto, Linda Okamoto. She's been reappointed to the
Urban Review, Design Review Board. She's a very much long-time kamaaina of our
island. I am in total support of this appointment or reappointment of her to serve on the
Urban Design Review Board. She serves the community well in many, in many areas,
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and she will be an outstanding person to continue to provide service in this area.
Regarding the Lanai Planning Commission, finally, Mr. Chairman and my fellow
Committee Members, these three individuals are long-time Lanaians. I know them all
personally. They're very dedicated. Ms. Castillo has, you know, served us for a long
time in many areas, Mr. Chairman, and she's also a long-time former planning
commissioner couple of, maybe decades ago. Ms. Endrina, Darlene Endrina, I'm happy
to support her nomination. She has shown an interest to be more active in our
community, and I know that she will be fair in her review and decisions based upon
applications before the Planning Commission.
And finally, a very active and vocal advocate of the community--Mr. Rabaino, I can tell
you is a nominee that I feel will bring some additional energy to the commission. And I
say that in a very positive manner. And he is very dedicated. I know this man for 30,40
years already, and I know that he will continue to provide not only on our community but
our County great service in this, in this role. And for the rest of the nominees,
Mr. Chairman, I just thank them for volunteering to give their time to the betterment of
our County. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much, Mr. Hokama. Members, additional comments? The
Chair would also like to thank Mr. Medeiros for his willingness to serve on the, on the
Council on Aging. And I would be remiss if I did not also acknowledge and commend
Member Johnson for serving on the Council on Aging for the last several, for the last
number of years. And she's represented us well on the, on the Council on Aging and it's,
I guess the beginning, time for new beginnings. And if all of you Members have just, if
you can recall to our last Council meeting, we go through an incredible amount of
resignations from individuals who serve on boards and commissions. So it's really, in
fact, difficult in, in getting a lot of our people to serve on these various boards and
commissions. So, again, Mr. Medeiros, thank you very much for your willingness to
serve. Members, any questions? Seeing none, Members, the Chair will call for the
question. All those in favor of the motion signifl by saying "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed? Thank you, Members, the motion is carried.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Medeiros, Molina,
Vice-Chair Hokama, and Chair Mateo.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Pontanilla,

Victorino,

Councilmembers Anderson, Baisa, and Johnson.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

APPROVAL of all nominations, FILING of County
Communication No. 07-268, and TRANSMITTAL of copy of the
committee report to the Mayor.

CHAIR MATEO: We're going to move on to our second item on the agenda for today.
ITEMNO. 3(4): HAWAII STATE ASSOCIATION OF COUNTIES (HSAC) (REVISED
FISCAL YEAR (FY) 2008-2009 PROPOSED ANNUAL OPERATING BUDGET)
(C.C. NO.07-10)

CHAIR MATEO: Policy Item 3(4), the Hawaii State Association of Counties, HSAC, the
revised Fiscal Year, FY 2008-2009 the proposed annual operating budget. Members, this
Committee is in receipt of correspondence dated May 6,2008 from the HSAC Treasurer
transmitting the revised HSAC Fiscal Year 2008-2009 proposed annual operating budget
along with the revised budget details in your binders--communication dated May 6,2008
from HSAC Treasurer Member Joseph Pontanilla, recognizing and itemizing the specific
changes in the operating budget. The Chair will ask Member Pontanilla to review the
letter with the Committee so we have a heads up on the need for the revision.
Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman. On our May 5, 2008, HSAC
meeting on Oahu, we had a discussion in regards to the proposed Fiscal Year 2008-2009
budget for HSAC. And because four counties didn't agree to the proposal as submitted
by the Treasurer at that time, we sat down and we discussed and finally we came out with
a proposed budget for HSAC in the coming year. Members, if you look at the memo that
was sent out on May 6, 2008 to our President Me1 Rapozo as well as the executive
committees, we did some changes to the, the earlier proposal. And I'd like to go through
all eight items that were adjusted.
Item No. 1, Executive Committee
Auditing/Professional Services, was reduced from $81,860 to $5,000. Five thousand
dollars will cover the cost for auditing as well as professional services for the coming
year. For Miscellaneous on Item No. 2, we increased that by $250 so that the new
amount is $1,000. Special Committee Travel was increased to $500. Item No. 4, Special
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Committee Miscellaneous, was also increased by $100. And the NACo Travel was
changed to NACo Travel Board. It is an item where some of the board members also do
sit on committees--like our Council Chair who is head of the National Association of
Counties Transportation Committee. Also, a new line item for NACo Travel Steering
Committees were added with $9,000. A new line item for adjustment for travel and
related expense was added with $17,010. And because of the travel industry today which
is unstable we thought best that we should include an adjusted amount for travel and
related expense. Also, as noted by our President Me1 Rapozo, he had indicated at our
meeting that he had sent a letter out to our WIR Executive Committee about the
possibility of holding a WIR meeting here in Hawaii. So, we had set aside $50,000 as a
portion for National Conference Fund for State of Hawaii. So, Chairman Mateo, that is
the adjusted items that were made to the proposal as presented by the Treasurer back in
April. So this is the amended Fiscal Year 2008-2009 annual budget for HSAC. Thank
you, Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO:
Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla.
Members, addition, questions for
Member Pontanilla regarding the HSAC revised proposed annual operating budget?
Mr. Hokama?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Chairman, not a question. I am in, I am speaking in support of the
comments that Mr. Pontanilla shared with the Committee at this time. I, for one, like
you, Mr. Chairman, need to travel home. And boy do I miss Aloha Airlines.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: . . .(laughter). .
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I can tell you, Members, that inter-island airfare is getting to be
very. . .gosh, how can I be polite and not be censored at the same time?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: . . .(laughter). . .
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Challenging-UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER. Challenging.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: --as far as the price, Mr. Chairman. You know what the County
used to pay to send me home to Lanai via Honolulu was what I thought was very
reasonable, it has more than doubled. More than doubled. And of course we understand,
because we all buy gas at the pumps, the changing environment with the cost of fuel, and
even for airlines for jet fuel adjustments. . .it is becoming a challenge. So, for all of us, I
think the, some of the adjustments are very appropriate because we're an island state and
the need that by our bylaws to have all four counties to be present to participate and to
reach decisions on all our behalfs. . .is something that I support the adjustments that
Mr. Pontanilla is proposing. One of the things regarding the travel adjustments that I do
support--and I, I would speak in favor of for the rest of my colleagues--is that the
Executive Committee has made concentrated efforts that they go and visit, for at least one
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of their meetings, at each participating County. So, while, you know one, at least once a
year, I know Mr. Pontanilla hosts the other officers of our Association on Maui. But I
think it also beneficial that when we have Mr. Pontanilla go and visit Kauai, the main, of
course majority is at City Hall, Oahu. . .and on Big Island it provides our member the
opportunity to go and see how our sister counties operate, do things, and learn from those
experiences.
Regarding the amount for a National Conference Fund, the Councils, the HSAC
Association has always in the past viewed this as an opportunity to bring business and
awareness of what we are doing in Hawaii as a place of doing business, how government
haccount.
operates in Hawaii. And I would not view this in any manner as a sun and f
We have been able to communicate to our colleagues at the national level in the 48 states
how important and how well the Counties of Hawaii operate and provide services to our
constituencies. And I find this as another way for us to highlight that for me in my
experiences serving all of our you and our County as well as the State, that Hawaii is by
far part of the leading edge in local governments nationwide. And we should be proud
that we have been able to be. . .I guess, pioneers in many different ways because we are
an island state and we have great physical restrictions and parameters that we need to
work within. So, I support Mr. Pontanilla's revised proposal to this Committee,
Mr. Chairman and Members. And I hope you can all support this revision. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Members, additional comments or questions for
Member Pontanilla? Hearing none, the Chair is ready for his recommendation if there's
no objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. The Chair recommends the approval of the revised HSAC Fiscal
Year 2008-2009 proposed annual operating budget.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So moved.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second.
CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Victorino. Additional
discussion?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: No.
CHAIR MATEO: Hearing none, the Chair will call for the question. All those in favor signie
by saying "aye''.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed? Motion is carried.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Medeiros, Molina,
Vice-Chair Hokama, and Chair Mateo.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Pontanilla,

Victorino,

Councilmembers Anderson, Baisa, and Johnson.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Recommending APPROVAL of revised proposed HSAC annual
operating budget for FY 2008-2009 and TRANSMITTAL of a
copy of the committee report to the HSAC Executive Committee.

CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much, Mr. Pontanilla.

ITEM NO. 30:

CURFEW EXCEPTIONS (C.C.No. 07-202)

CHAIR MATEO: Members, we're going to move on to the next item on our agenda, Policy
No. 30. And at this time we're gonna have a change. . .a change in, in crew. Of course,
the Chair would like to recognize and I failed to do so, our Deputy Corporation
Counsel. . .Ms. Fujita Villarosa. Thank you very much. And we are at this point,
changing guards as we go into POL-30. We have with us Ms. Hamman-UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Heely.
CHAIR MATEO:
Heely, excuse me.
Attorney Peter Hanano. Yeah?

As well as our First Deputy Prosecuting

MR. HANANO: Good morning.
CHAIR MATEO: And I guess soon to, well, also before I move on, the Chair also was remiss in
recognizing his own Staff. My apologies. We had Ms. Revels, who had just walked out
a little bit ago; Ms. Hamman, who is with us; and Ms. Sakamoto. Members, we also have
as a resource individual -- and the Chair had not intended of using her as a resource, I
believe I will at this point -- we have Ms. Temple, who is still with us from ACLU, as we
discuss the curfew exceptions. And we will be utilizing her as a resource, so in a little bit
we'll be asking you to come to the podium where you can participate with the, the
Member's questions as well. Members, POL-30, County Community No. 07-202 from
the Chair of the Committee transmits a proposed bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN
ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION 9.24.030, MAUI COUNTY CODE, RELATING
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TO CURFEW EXCEPTIONS". The purpose of the proposed bill is to ensure the
constitutionality of the County Curfew Ordinance, Chapter 9.24, Maui County Code, by
establishing new exceptions consistent with Nunez v. Citv of San Dierro. As you have
seen and read from the materials in your binders, Members, we have been in receipt of
communications from the ACLU that cites strong objections to our current ordinance,
recognizing it as unconstitutional. We also have on file communications from both Chief
of Police, Chief Phillips; as well as from Peter Hanano, First Deputy Prosecuting
Attorney, Department of the Prosecuting Attorney--both in support of the proposed
ordinance. The Chair will have our Deputy Corporation Counsel provide additional
information, and then I will later ask the Prosecutor's Office, as well as the Police
Department, to likewise provide additional information and/or comments to, to this
Committee. And I will start by asking--Ms. Heely, if you can please provide basic
general information as well as the Department's comments?
MS. HEELY: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. And good morning, Mr. Chairman and Committee
Members. Thank you for the opportunity to comment. Our office reviewed the proposed
amendments and we signed off as to, approved as to form and legality. We also reviewed
the correspondence we received in relation to the proposed amendments which included
the Department of Prosecuting Attorney's memorandum, as well as in support of the
proposed amendments, as well as the Maui Police Department's . . .(change tape, start
IB). . . amendments. We have not reviewed the May 1 2 letter
~ that Ms. Temple from the
ACLU referred to in her public testimony, but we also reviewed the ACLU's
correspondences dated April 25&to Mr. Chairman Mateo.
We wanted to note that the, Mr. Chairman, as well as your Committee Members should
be commended for seeking comment from these outside agencies and inviting their
comment in terms of proposed amendments to the current Maui County Code as it relates
to juvenile curfew. As these amendments, we agree with these proposed amendments
and I believe the MPD and Prosecuting Attorneys have comments, too, that they wanted
to offer. The proposed amendments, as drafted, they take into consideration the
fundamental rights of minors, including their rights to travel, assemble, and they offer
more protections as. . .in terms of these proposed amendments, in terms of amending the
Maui County Code as it currently reads. So, we're in support of these proposed
amendments. But once again, we have not reviewed the May 12& letter that was
submitted to Mr. Chair. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Thank you very much. Are you, you want to continue?
MS. HEELY: No.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. The Chair will, will ask the First Deputy Prosecuting
Attorney, Mr. Peter Hanano, to provide the Department's or the, the Corporation's
comments.
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MR. HANANO: Thank you, Mr. Chairman, and good morning, Committee Members. As I
stated in my April 23, 2007, communication to the Mayor, and I guess a copy actually
was to Mr. Chairman Mateo, we have reviewed the opinion, the Nunez v. San Diego, the
Ninth Circuit Court of Appeals opinion that was issued in 1997, and in light of the
concerns. . .that were brought to the court in that case, we recommended that the
Committee adopt a similar type of amendment to the Maui County Code--such as the one
that the San Diego ordinance. . .I guess illustrated after that Nunez case came down. I'd
like to say, you know, at this point as the statute stands, we're, we're not in any way
conceding that it is unconstitutional. However, we recognize the concerns of this
Committee as, as mentioned in the, in the communication by the Committee and as
referred to in the Nunez case. Taking that into consideration, we, you know, recommend
as we have in our memo that these certain amendments be made to the, the curfew
statute. I would also like to add that there is a State statute that is currently in the
books. . .and that's 577-16, 16.5, 18, and 19 and 21. The main statute is HRS 577-16.
It's similar to what we have in the Maui County Code, but it's not as detailed. And
under, you know that, that--one of those sections that I mentioned, it does give the
County authority to enact their own ordinances, which in turn would supersede the State
law. So, you know, taking that into consideration--even if this Committee feels that it's
going to repeal the. . .the ordinance--there is still a State statute on the books that, that
will be enforced. Other than that that's all I have. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. And the Chair would also like to recognize the
presence of the Deputy Police Chief Gary Yabuta. Thank you for being here. And if you
could, sir, provide us with the Department's comments.
MR. YABUTA: Good morning, Council. The Maui Police Department has reviewed this
particular matter and we have no objections or concerns regarding the. . .the amendment.
We feel that contrary to the ACLU's opinion, that the Maui Police Department has never
violated the constitutional rights of juveniles. Again, our matters have always been for
the concern of the children. And we will continue to do so. We do not consider
assembly of. . .of a party where underaged individuals can drink "a constitutional
privilege", so we'll be out there doing what we have been doing. But we have no
objections.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. Members, the floor is open for questions to the panel
we have before us this morning. Mr. Hokama?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Quickly, Chairman. Mr. Hanano, did you mention. . .you know, I
wasn't clear on your comment about the constitutionality or unconstitutionality of the
current ordinance. Can you. . .repeat what you shared with the Committee earlier,
please?

MR. HANANO: Yes, Member Hokama. What, what I basically said was that our Department is
not in any way. . .conceding to or admitting that the statute as written is unconstitutional
on its face.
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VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.
MR. HANANO: And, you know, like . . .

. . .and, and from what I'm told by Corporation Counsel, there has been no legal
challenge in court at the present time. And like. . .Deputy Chief Yabuta has expressed,
the Police will continue to enforce the ordinance. And we, and ow office will continue
to, to prosecute those cases as it comes to our office, as we see fit. However, we do
recognize that there is a concern that it possibly may, may. . .I mean there's, it's arguable
that, you know, the statute violates the Nunez case, and therefore I think the Council is, is
being proactive in trying to address that before we get a lawsuit--which, you know, we,
we definitely agree with.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: . . . You know, I, I don't like to be threatened, yeah, with lawsuits.
And so I don't know whether we should even have this discussion in open session,
Chairman, because depending how you wanna interpret the tone of the letter. . .we're
being threatened with a lawsuit. Maybe we should have this discussion in executive
session. But it's interesting to know that we have not had, Mr. Chairman. . .any suits
filed against us. I cannot recall in my whole tenure.. .being asked to provide
indemnification or support of police officers violating minor's First Amendment rights.
And so, I find it interesting that we are being asked to consider revising a law that we
never had issues with and there is only an assumption that something bad could happen
by a police officer not providing the constitutional rights to a minor. But yet I believe,
you know, if, if you look at the intent of Council or the Board of Supervisors, the intent
of curfew was always about the safety and welfare of the minor. It wasn't
about. . .violating or persecuting a minor for illegal activities, Mr. Chairman. The intent
of the law was to protect the safety and welfare of a minor that is outside. . .whether the
parent or guardian is aware of those activities. And we have placed restrictions that the
State Constitution says we have the obligation to provide for the safety and wevare of its
residents. So, I find it interesting that we are being very defensive of something that was
meant to be positive and protective of our community and its residents--whether it's a
minor or not--because of what another municipality on the mainland did and. . .the issue
that they dealt with specifically. So, can you tell me this morning whether or not the San
Diego ordinance was duplicate, similar or exact to ours and that is why we are being
asked to review this?
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Prosecutor?
. . .(Very longpause). . .

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: . . . Chairman, if they need time to respond, then maybe this is
something that I'm happy to provide the additional time--that whether Prosecutor
Attorney or Corporation Counsel needs--and that I'm, through you, happy to receive a
written response to my question.
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UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: And so, I know other Members may have questions, so I'm happy to
yield the floor at this time, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. I think the Chair took that little pause because I was interested in
hearing the responses as well.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Yeah, so was I, but they may need to do, you know, some additional
research or consultation prior to responding so.
CHAIR MATEO: Would our, would our Corporation Counsel have a response at this point or-MS. HEELY: Yes, we will probably need to look that up. I know the Deputy Prosecuting
Attorney is looking at the Nunez case language directly in terms of whether or not they
cited to the original San Diego ordinance. What we have before us in the binder is the
amendments that the San Diego Council. . .passed, the revised ordinance after the Nunez
case which has all the protections that our amendment's seeking to incorporate.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay. Thank you. Then, then.
. . .(inaudible due to interruption)--

. .if you

could provide the response to

VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: And, and Chairman, if also, you know, if appropriate--obviously,
someone took San Diego to court. And if it is because for that municipality an officer
did violate a minor's constitutional rights. . .that we need to know those type of facts.
Because we have, you know, gone through many efforts and the Department and through
its Chiefs continue to provide the continuous training and update of revisions to the Code,
the laws, the statutes. You know, I want us to be able to view this. . .appropriately and
make appropriate conclusions, but not make decisions based on two different types of
situations. . .which our Department has not been involved with or, or has been alleged to
have. . .violated certain rights in situations. So that would be, I think, my request to you,
Mr. Chairman. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much, Mr. Hokama-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR MATEO: So noted. Yeah, Mr. Victorino, followed by Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes. Thank you. And. . .though I share many of the same
concerns and as well as opinions as Chair Hokama, I would like to ask. . .Chief [sic]
Yabuta a couple of quick questions. You know whenever--and let me preface this, and
this is one of the areas that I can say over the last 20-some-odd years working out on the
west side in security, curfew violation was one of the biggest issues we had out there.
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And we had two really--the local, as well as the visitor. And that was really one of those
challenges that I don't really want to get into because other states have other laws and
they would try to supersede and I'd always say, sorry, this is the State you in right now,
and that's the law you had to work. And unless ACLU can tell me differently, I, I don't
know how we can do it differently. But anyhow, let me ask you, what are the steps when
we would call to say we have minors out on the beach, whether they're drinking or not, at
about midnight, 1 o'clock in the morning, well past the 10 o'clock curfew? What was the
procedures that the Police Department normally would follow? Once they arrived on the
scene, what are the procedures that they would follow, if I may ask? Just for the public
information, just so they understand what steps we are, that we do try to protect our
youngsters--but go ahead.
MR. YABUTA: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair, thank you.
MR. YABUTA: And I'm proud to say that our officers are doing proactive activities on both the
west side and all over the island where complainants don't have to call or security people
don't have to call all the time. But whenever they do call, that's because our officers are
out there in, in the quads on the beaches as well with the. . .the all-terrain vehicles as well
but when they do call, the officers do respond. And what they do is they conduct an
investigation. The first thing they do is ask them who are your parents and they try to
make contact with the parents, determine the status of their guardianship and try to do
everything they possibly can to return them to their proper guardianship and also
document the case for future cases. If it's a chronic situation, then we have to escalate
the matter as well. The case is all forwarded to the Prosecutors, but every case is
handled. And of course we, we determine if they have a valid reason for being outside of
the curfew--if they have work, if it's, if it's. . .a religious ceremony or so forth. So these
have always been taken into consideration. But these cases are important to us and we do
investigate and we do document the case and we forward it. But we try to, the first thing
we try to do is we try to establish the contact or the, or the proper guardian.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. And then the next question I have for you, once
you've established that, and. . .let's say the group was all minors, you know, and, and
we've seen those kinds of examples where they're all minors, there's no adults with that
group. And I say "adult", 18 years and older, okay, everybody's under.

. . . What is the procedures as far as their return to their home or to wherever they may
have to, their guardian's dwelling or guardian's address? Is there an escort? Is just
allowed to go? What, what is the procedures once you have established who they are and
probably made some kind of contact with the parent to ensure that they go home or they
go to where they're supposed to go and not someplace else?

MR. YABUTA: Yes, sir, in those matters we do the best we can.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. YABUTA: We have--again, like Halloween. . .we do the best we can. We have our entire
workforce out there, which we're talking about possibly 200 police officers on Front
Street during Halloween. And we're talking about a crowd of 40,000--depending on
who's doing the survey, 50,000. A lot of juveniles. We don't have the, the staffmg to
thoroughly contact every guardian for every suspected minor. We do the best we can.
We take the most blatant cases where juveniles are violating the curfew law and we do
everything we can at that particular time. But we just don't let juveniles go. We either
have to detain them, which is burdensome on our staff, or we successfully contact the
guardian and we, we hold them until they come down and pick them up and release them
to the guardian.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, Chief [sic]. And I guess the last question, Chair, I
would have is looking, and you mentioned earlier that you had no problem with the
amended. . .to the ordinance, the amendments that we're proposing. In your opinion
you're saying pretty much you're doing most of this anyhow. Would this weaken your,
your responsibility and, and duties to ensure the safety of our youth or would this in your
mind just basically continue what you're already primarily doing?

MR. YABUTA: I don't think this amendment will hurt our policies and practices. I can't think,
and I've been in 25 years now, I've never seen an arrest where we arrested a juvenile on a
sidewalk in front of their residence, for example. . .or at a bona fide religious ceremony,
or a bona fide lawful assembly. You know and our laws are designed to allow those that
want to work and earn money for a paper route to do so after 4 a.m. So, again we've
been watching our children and its cultural and constitutional in a manner which protects
them. And we've been extremely effective on that. And it's, it is, and I'll be upfront, it's
sad that we have to put this in writing but. . .in an amendment, but we have no problems
with this issue. But we certainly feel that we've done everything by the Constitution,
which is our job.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr., Chief [sic] Yabuta. And, Chair, one
quick comment. I tend to agree with Chief [sic] Yabuta. It's kind of sad that we've got
to put everything in writing--but that's the real world we live in. And unless we spell it
out, it's open to opinions, conjecture, and other means that sometime could to, could lead
to legal challenges. And so, I would really have no problem with the amendments that
were brought fonvard, but I'll listen to what my colleagues ask a few more questions.
But since the Police as well as the Prosecuting Attorney's office seem comfortable with
that--and it's not, in my mind, a threat by the ACLU, I, I never let things like that bother
me. I think if we do what is right, make it right, and it's right for all, then we have no
problem. And the ACLU, maybe one day we don't need them anymore. No offense to
them, I think they're a great organization. But, you know, we do what is right, we don't
need all these out. . .outside organizations telling us, the people, how to protect our
people. But thank you, Mr. Chair, for my opportunity.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. If I could ask my first question to
Chief [sic] Yabuta. Good morning, Chief [sic].

MR. YABUTA: Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Is there a reason why, I mean you've seen the ACLU's
concerns. Can you state openly as to why the Department has not sort of, well, at this
point. . .concurred with the ACLU's recommendation? And, and also if you could add in
there--we've seen a rise, an increase in, you know, youth I guess illegal activities
involving our youths late night.
MR. YABUTA: I, good morning, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Morning.
MR. YABUTA: And I don't want to speak on behalf of the ACLU. I have dealt with the ACLU
on a variety of issues regarding civil matters in our community. And. . .ACLU is a
national organization. I don't think they're specifically targeting the Maui County or the
Maui Police Department. I believe there's probably some generic factors in this
particular letter. I'm sure they're looking at every county and city throughout the nation,
and are similarly exposing them with letters such as we have been exposed with. So, I
don't specifically think that the Maui Police Department or the Maui, the County of Maui
has a particular part, problem as far as their curfew laws.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And in terms of the incidents involving our youths, we've seen
a significant increase over the last several years. Can you . . .

MR. YABUTA: Well, I have some figures here. Juveniles arrested for, for, for curfew
violations in 2003, there's 107; 2004, there's 102; 2005, there's 107; and 2006, there's
115; and 2007, there was 100. As of this year, we have 14 arrests, and we had a decline
actually. And I think it's because we have been proactive. I know we've been proactive,
and I commend the efforts of Lieutenant Klingman, in our Juvenile Crime Prevention
Division. The Investigative Services Bureau has been really working together--because
we recognize the problems that we have when we have juveniles unsupervised doing
illegal activities. Prohibited drinking is probably the, the biggest factor. And so, I think
that the decline is in relation to our effectiveness, because there's so many tangible
crimes that lead to this--fatal motor vehicle accidents and so on and so on. So, it's a very
serious matter, yet we wanna make sure at all times throughout the, the course of, of our,
our community's culture. . .we've always looked at the consideration of the children.
Always. And we wanted to reunite them with their, with their children. And we have
specific programs in our, in our Police Department. We have a Second Chance Program
and the Keiki Rap Program. We have Project POI. We have at-risk children that we
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identzjj from curfew arrests and we put them in this, in these programs with the, with
their parents as well so that they can become more productive.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Chief [sic]. It sounds like from the information
you're giving us it sounds very promising that I guess the number of incidents are on
decline. And I, I would guess based on what we already have in existence, so the
amendments that the Department has concurred with. . .with regards to this bill will just,
maybe, further strengthen. . .in your opinion. . .I guess the officer's abilities to monitor
our youth activities at night?
MR. YABUTA: I don't know if it will strengthen, but I don't, it's not going to set us back.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
Okay.
Good.
Mr. Chairman, I know earlier
Chairman Hokama mentioned about the issues regarding executive session. I know on
our agenda it's not posted as such.
CHAIR MATEO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I know some of the questions I have may be somewhat, might
be appropriate for an executive session, and adding to the fact we've received a very
blatant letter from the ACLU, I mean in terms of a lawsuit. . .so, I guess that's the
April 25thletter. It says, if the Council does not amend or repeal the statute, the ACLU of
Hawaii will sue to have the ordinance struck down. So, for me, this brings up some, I
guess, concerns in terms of what we can discuss and questions that, you know, some of
us may have. So, I don't know if it's the intent today to move this on or, you know, but I
just want to just share that with you right now 'cause seeing this letter that's, you know,
it's just . . .(laughter). . . direct and straight to the point. It sort of, kind of inhibits me
from asking certain questions. But I would feel comfortable if we do end up acting on
something that we consider in executive session. I don't know if it can be today, but
maybe at a future point. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Molina, thank you very much. And the Chair will respond. It is the
Chair's intent at this point to not take any action on this bill. I believe it's more
appropriate that we take the time. The communication that we received, the recent
communication that we received from the ACLU was received at 2:19 yesterday
afternoon. It did not, they did not allow our Corporation Counsel, the Prosecuting
Attorney, as well as the Police Department to also take a look at their prime
considerations regarding the ordinance as well. There are indications of my interest in
doing an additional amendment on the ordinance as it is based on the communication we
received from the Prosecuting Attorney's office. So the existing ordinance, at this point,
I am interested in amending it, you know, at this point. So, no actual action will be taken
today on, on this particular ordinance until we allow these entities the opportunity to
review and then provide comment. The Chair intendi to bring this item back to
Committee at our very next meeting, at which time we will have a revised bill and it will
be the Chair's intent to vote it up or down. Mr. Hokama?
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VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Chairman, does that, you know, as a point of clarification, Chairman.
Would that also include, I believe Mr. Hanano's correspondence to us also
recommended, although we did not receive a proposed bill for an ordinance, a
consideration of revisions to another section of the Maui County Code? I believe it was
on the last page of his communication--that we look at another section of the Code, I, I
believe. So listen, hearing your intentions of how we are to proceed with this matter,
Mr. Chairman, I would ask that the Departments, if they wish to follow through, it's on
the April 23rd, 2007 correspondence, Mr. Chairman.. .that he also points out.. .also
making additional revisions to 9.24 . . .

. . . that the Departments then draft. . .an additional proposal for consideration by the
Committee before its recommendation to Council if, if appropriate.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Yes.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: And then one final request in addition to my earlier one--that hearing
from the Chief [sic] report regarding the number of curfew reduction, if that just relates
to curfew.
What I also would like to know in relationship is. . .underage
drinking. . .drugs. . .graffiti, and other. . .behavior that we wish to discourage. And if it is
part of the total numbers that are reported through curfew violations, then I think the
Department's making tremendous headway. But, you know, we see. . .weekly through
The Maui News reports on DUIs and whatnot, that there's still a lot of concern out there
for us regarding the general safety of the general community. You know 'cause, you
know, I get the phone calls from, from not parents but neighbors, people who get
impacted by late-night juvenile behavior in various places. So, you know, I have a
concern to still, it appropriately address it while still recognizing the rights of any US
citizen, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hokarna. Deputy Chief, the information being requested by
Mr. Hokama, would, is that readily available by the Department?
MR. YABUTA: We'll work on it-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much.
MR. YABUTA: --and forward it to you, Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: We will go ahead and provide the request to the Department. Mr. Medeiros?
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. And I'm, you know, happy to hear
your plans on, you know, how you plan on taking this agenda item forward. But I wanted
to ask the Prosecutor, Mr. Hanano--that you referred to HRS 577 as the State law that
gives the County the authority to draft their own ordinance regarding curfew law. Is that
correct?
MR. HANANO: Yes. Yes, Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you. So, does that mean the State does have
their own State curfew law?

MR. HANANO: Yes. Under HRS Section 577-16. And, and that one is.. .I guess less
restrictive because it, it. . .basically involves children under 16 years of age.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I see.

MR. HANANO: The Maui County Code is, is broader in a sense that it, it applies to anybody
under 18. . .and is more specific. And this one is, yeah, there's just one time period-that's from 10:OO p.m. to 4:00 a.m. in the morning.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And, you know, we've always heard before that
usually Federal law supersedes State, State supersedes County. But in this case, the State
is saying the County law will supersede the State law?
MR. HANANO: That's correct. And that is under HRS 577-21 -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Twenty-one.
MR. HANANO: --where the statute specifically enables the counties to enact. . .similar laws in
which case the State specifically says that those laws will supersede any State law.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So, in the absence of any County ordinance on curfew, then
the State law would apply?

MR. HANANO: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And so for, Chief [sic] Yabuta, when your officers
do make an arrest or whatever you call it for curfew law because there's been a violation,
do you cite the HRS law or the County ordinance?
MR. YABUTA: Oh, no, sir, we cite the County prginance at all times -COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. YABUTA: --which under 13, 8:00 p.m.; 13 to 16, 10:OO p.m.; and 16 to 18, 12:OO a.m.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I see.
. . .(change tape, start 2A). . .

So, so the County ordinance is more specific

MR. YABUTA: Yes, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: All right. Thank, thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you-COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Medeiros. And I-COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chair?
CHAIR MATEO: --Chair apologizes to Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. I think some of the Members asked the
same questions. You know Mr. Hokama brings out something that I was gonna ask the
Deputy Chief here in regards to the type of arrests that were made and the infractions. If
you could, you know, give us a history back. . .maybe a couple of years back and then,
you know, moving forward in regards to the type of violations? And I just wanna thank
the Police Department for being proactive in, you know, going out to the community,
going out to the schools. . .talking to the kids to reduce that curfew violations that has
happened here on Maui. Question for Corporation Counsel, though, do you have any
idea how many lawsuits that. . .was created within the State for curfew violations?
CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Heely?
MS. HEELY: Mahalo, Chair. Currently, I don't have that information. I don't know. As of this
day, I know that the Maui County Code curfew violation was not challenged and. . .as, in
terms of its constitutionality. And I'm, I think Councilmember Pontanilla and Hokarna
and your whole Committee brings up good points in that the compelling State interest or
legislative interest that you have here is the protection of minors and the safety and the
victimization of minors. So a statute or ordinance will pass the constitutionality test if
there's a legitimate State interest such as that. So that's one thing to consider in taking up
this, revising this curfew ordinance. So-COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Question for the Deputy Chief Yabuta. In
regards to violations done on private parking lots, how do you guys respond to that? In
other words, you know, like the shopping malls, you know, sometimes I note that there is
a group of young people congregating, you know, like Maui Mall or Kaahumanu. . .in
fact even where Safeway is located. Does the security personnel for those areas have the
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responsibility to, to contact you folks in regards to the possibility of curfew violations?
Or they, or do they have the ability to cite individuals?
MR. YABUTA: I, I think this is what Councilmember Victorino was alluding to earlier--is when
we do have private property, we. . .correspondingly work with the property owners via
their security detail, their management. And we, we assure that we get the proper
identification of the, of the property, but we still make the case. We make the case. If
need be, we arrest the particular juvenile.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Does the security personnel have the ability to cite? No?
MR. YABUTA: . . . To . . .
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: On private property that they oversee?
MR. YABUTA: No, it's a staks offense, so it's not, they can't make a citizens arrest for this
particular matter. It has to be a police matter.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Got to be a police matter? Okay. Thank you.
MR. YABUTA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair. You know I'll await for the next
meeting because I think there's more questions that should be asked in executive session.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Just a question on the ordinance itself
for Corporation Counsel. At the beginning, it states the provisions of Section 9.24.020
shall not apply to a minor accompanied by his parent, guardian, or other adult authorized
by such parent or guardian. Can I ask why is it being gender specific? It is, well, I can,
maybe it's because the majority of the time it's, I guess, minor males that are out there
breaking curfew. And, you know, why "his" instead of just saying "a parent, guardian"?
MS. HEELY: Mahalo, Member Molina. I did catch that, too, and I was gonna suggest to make
it -COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
MS. HEELY: --his or her parents or the minor's parent.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
MS. HEELY: I'm not sure why it. . .has historically been "his". I think that's, that's the way,
the way it was-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Way back when.
MS. HEELY: --in the original ordinance. . .(laughter). . .
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. And, and if you could help me just decipher the
legalese that you have on, I guess, number nine on the, I guess, the exceptions where it
says, emancipated pursuant to law. Can you just kind of break that down to layman
terms?
MS. HEELY: If they've been legally emancipated by court order or when they seek to be
emancipated fiom their parents and they're technically an independent, legal
independent, correct me if I'm wrong . . .(laughter). . . But. . .and I think that addressed
the ACLU's concern. In her testimony, she said that our ordinance as drafted currently
does not address emancipated minors. So that's why that provision was added to the
proposed . . .
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And emancipation, for the record, is basically freedom or
independence . . .(inaudible due to interruption)-MS. HEELY: Right. Independence.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. All right. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Molina. Members, additional questions for the panel?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: One quick one, Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead, Mr. Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Molina brought up a great question. So how is the law applied
for emancipated minor? Are they then, if, if a violation of any part of the Code or statute
is, is. . .charged, he's viewed as an adult and tried as an adult. . .even if by age he may be
a minor? But because of the court's ruling, he's emancipated; then is he tried as an
adult. . .or her, or is she tried as an adult?
NOTE:

Pause

MS. HEELY: . . . Yeah, I'm not sure if. . .a court-ordered emancipated. . .juvenile would be not
subject to the curfew ordinance or not. And. . .and, and I haven't. . .had the opportunity
to review any case law or. . .case law that came before the court discussing your specific
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question. And I don't think the Prosecuting Attorney had. . .ever experienced a situation
like that as well. But. . .an emancipated juvenile. . .my reading of it, would not be subject
to this specific curfew ordinance.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: . . . Thank you. Well, I would ask the, you know, for you to do the
proper due diligence so that this Committee may be informed of the facts so that
whatever decision we make will be based on findings of fact and conclusions of law.
Chairman, thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Members, at this point, the Chair had asked the
staff attorney with ACLU to come up to the podium and to be able to respond to
questions from, from the Committee Members. Should you have any questions for
Ms. Temple, the floor is now open.
NOTE:

Silence

CHAIR MATEO: See, hear, hearing none, Ms. Temple, the Chair will give you a couple of
minutes to provide comment on the discussion that you have, you have heard in the last,
for the last. . .40 minutes.
MS. TEMPLE: Uh-huh. I will, again, I commend you for hearing this bill today. I think it's
really a great step in the, in the right direction, and I hope that we can all work together to
make sure that the constitutional rights of all minors and their parents are protected. I
think one of the things that you brought up, Mr. Hokarna, was underage drinking, drugs,
@iti, some of the inappropriate behaviors that affect your community. And I think that
the, what we need to all consider is that the amendments to this bill protects behavior that
is appropriate. And anyone engaging in underage drinking, graiti, drugs will be
prosecuted. And this is what this, what the curfew bill is all about. So providing these
amendments will certainly do nothing to detract from that goal. So, thank you very much
and I appreciate your time.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much for staying with us and providing comment.
MS. TEMPLE: No problem. Thank you, have a great day.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay. Members, additional questions for the existing panel right now?

. . . Seeing none, Chief [sic] Yabuta, Mr. Hanano, Ms. Heely, thank you very much for
providing the additional information to us. The, the Chair will be sure that you receive
the latest copy of the communication we received yesterday afternoon from ACLU so
you will be informed of their additional requests. And we'll be also asking you for
additional comments of the revision to the ordinance that we will be working on.
Members, with no objections, the Chair would like to defer this particular item.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.

POLICY COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

May 13,2008

CHAIR MATEO: No objections? Thank you.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (excused: MA, GB, and JJ)
ACTION:

DEFER pending further discussion.

CHAIR MATEO: Members, it's 10:20. The Chair would like to take a ten-minute recess at this
point. We will take a recess and come back at 10:30. We'll stand in recess . . .(gavel). . .
RECESS:

10:19 a.m.

RECONVENE:

10:35 a.m.

CHAIR MATEO: . . .(gavel). . . Policy Committee for May 13,2008 will reconvene.
ITEM NO. 4(5): INDEMNIFICATION AUTHORIZATION (EVELYN GOO, ET AL. V. THE
COUNTY OF MAUI. ET AL., CIVIL NO. CV 08-00172 DAE BMK) (C.C. NO.07-9)

CHAIR MATEO: Members, we're gonna move right into our final item for the day, Policy Item
4(5), Indemnification Authorization, Evelyn Goo, et al. v. County of Maui, et al., Civil
No. CV 08-00172. Members, on the agenda, this Committee is in receipt of the
following: one, correspondence dated May 5fh, 2008 from the Department of the
Corporation Counsel, transmitting a proposed resolution relating to the indemnification
of the former Planning Director, and a copy of the complaint. The complaint alleges
interference with contractual relations and prospective economic relate, economic
relations. . .and prospective economic relations, breach of the implied covenant of good
faith and fair dealing, and violation of plaintiffs constitutional rights; number two,
correspondence dated May 6, 2008 from the Department of the Corporation Counsel,
transmitting a revised proposed resolution entitled "INDEMNIFYING MICHAEL
FOLEY IN EVELYN GOO, ET AL. V. COUNTY OF MAUI, ET AL., CIVIL
NO. CV 08-00172". Members, the purpose of the revised proposed resolution is to
indernnifj Michael Foley, former Planning Director, in this case. Members, present this
morning with us is the Deputy Corporation Counsel, Madelyn D'Enbeau, who will be
providing us with the general information. . .regarding this particular case. And the Chair
would like to recognize Ms. D'Enbeau and ask you for your information.
MS. D'ENBEAU: Thank you very much, Mr. Chair and Members. Good morning. I have one
correction to the memorandum dated May lSt,2008. Just for the record, I had stated that
we requested an extension of time to answer or othenvise plead in response to this
complaint until July 9th. We did enter into a stipulation, but because of this Committee's
. July 9th
indulgence to take this matter up today, the extension is only until June 1 8 ~ The
extension was based on our belief that we wouldn't be able to come to the Policy
Committee until June. So that's just a correction for the record. The, the Committee has
a copy of the complaint that was filed. . .naming Mike Foley as an individual and the
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County of Maui. And the allegations that are set forth in the complaint. The. . .it's
necessary to seek indemnification, as you're aware, for Mr. Foley. . .so that the Office of
Corporation Counsel can represent him. Ordinarily if there's any kind of conflict of
interest between two parties, they need to have separate attorneys because an attorney
can't represent parties with conflicting interests--I guess for reasons that are fairly
obvious. And so it's, it's our practice to come, as the Committee is aware, and ask for
indemnification--which means that, you know, should a judgment be entered against
Mr. Foley as an individual, the County would accept responsibility for paying that
judgment .
So, Mr. Foley is sued here as individual which is the way that ordinarily a 1983 action
proceed because under the provisions of the Federal statute that we call 1983, Section
1983, the lawsuit has to be brought against an individual for his alleged actions in
violating someone's civil rights. The County can also be named, but the County's
liability under Section 1983 is basically limited to a failure to train. . .that type of thing.
The County is not responsible--under a theory of. . .this is our employee and therefore
responsible--as it would be in a tort action. So in 1983, it is customary to see an
individual County employee named in his individual capacity. So, I don't know if, the,
the facts of this case, as alleged, have to do with a swap meet that was being operated in
Lahaina. . .the comer of Lahainaluna Road. And. . .I don't think you have the, the name
of the road right now . . .(laughter). . . but in any case one of the major intersections in
Lahaina. And the notice of violation was issued against the operator and the owner of
that property. And then, there's further allegations that the. . .the owner sold the property
to. . .the Lahaina Federal Credit Union. . .I believe it was the title, and that there was
some involvement--according to the allegations and the complaint--of the County in that
process. And that seems to be the basis. . .of the rather lengthy complaint that's filed.
And these are allegations which. . .of course are merely allegations. There's. . .there's
no. . .just because you make an allegation doesn't establish it in any way as a fact. But it
is a fact that a notice of violation was issued against this. . .craft fair, swap meet.

CHAIR MATEO: . . . Thank you, Mr. D'Enbeau. Members, before opening the floor to
questions for Ms. D'Enbeau respond to, just for your information, we also do have the
ability to convene in executive meeting as well--for your information. The floor is open
for questions for Corporation Counsel. Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Chair. Good morning, Ms. D'Enbeau.
MS. D'ENBEAU: Good morning.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And I don't know if you can answer this in open session, but
regarding a notice of violation. . .that, that came with the fine in the notice of violation or
was that just as a warn, initial warning to the Plaintiff from the Planning Department?
MS. D'ENBEAU: A notice of violation is. . .
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. . . would come along with a fine. This particular notice of violation was appealed. . .to
the Board of Variances and Appeals. And so it would be up to the Board to determine
whether or not the notice was properly issued. If it determined the notice was properly
issued and there was a--I shouldn't put it quite that way--that there was a violation, then
the fine would commence on the day that's stated in the notice of violation.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. I see. So, typically, the Department wouldn't just say
you got a warning coming up and if you don't abide by this warning then you get hit with
a NOV. So there's no pre-notice of a notice of violation then?
MS. D'ENBEAU: Oh, no, there always are warnings.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: So, so, she did get a warning first before the NOV.
MS. D'ENBEAU: I believe so. That's the customary practice, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. All right. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Molina. Members, additional questions for Corporation
Counsel?

. . .Go ahead, Mr. Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Chairman, just so we are very clear as this regards to the
lawsuit. . .that was filed in US District Court.

. . . Corporation Counsel, it says the County of Maui, Michael Foley, former Director as
an individual. Is the County also in this suit or just Mr. Foley in his then-capacity as
Director of the Planning Department?
MS. D'ENBEAU: The County as well. There are two defendants, the County and Mr. Foley as
an individual.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:

. . . Okay.

Thank you for that clarification.

MS. D'ENBEAU: And if you, if you, if you wanted further information on that, on Page 16 of
the complaint. . .Chair Hokama, it, it talks about what the claims are against the
County--illegal customs and policies, failure to properly train and supervise. So that's
there's allegation against the County. As I mentioned earlier. . .under these 1983 actions,
the County is not responsible. . .under an "employer theory" for the actions of its
employees, but can be held responsible for its own failure to train or its own policies.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank, thank you for that . . .(cleared throat). . . comment,
Corporation Counsel.
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. . . Mr. Chairman, for some of us who have sat here for a number of years. . .are aware
of. . .earlier Council Committee meetings. . .regarding the Defendant, Mr. Foley, as well
as the Plaintiff, the specific Plaintiff, Ms. Goo. And we are aware of the property since, I
believe, Council did rezone it within the last ten years or so.
. . . So, for some of us here we are aware of many other factors that I'm not sure whether

or not we need to take that in, into account regarding this or. . .by advice of our attorney
we should not even take those things into consideration regarding this decision. Is it
appropriate for Counsel to advise us in this open session regarding. . .areas of concern
that I have just stated, Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR MATEO: Corporation Counsel?
MS. D'ENBEAU: It sounds as though what, what.. .Chair Hokama is talking about is
something that should be discussed in. . .executive session. It is, it is, the Council has
the. . .discretion to determine whether or not to indernnifl. And so certainly any factors
that might enter into that. ' .but that would also impact the lawsuit should be discussed in,
in executive session.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for that advice. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. And the Chair is receptive to executive session at
this point. Members-VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: --any considerations for or any need to go into executive session at this point?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Chairman, I would make a motion--and, and see whether or not there
is support by the Members, and then we can move forward either way, dependent upon
that decision--so I would make a motion and I request, and a motion for executive session
on this specific matter.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORTNO: Second.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. Let me just go through this at this particular point
and, you know, do my own. . .housekeeping so we can proceed. This is in reference to
Policy Item 4(5).pursuant to Section 92-5(a)(4), Hawaii Revised Statutes, to consult with
legal counsel on questions and issues pertaining to the powers, duties, privileges, and
immunities and liabilities of the County, the Council, and the Committee. We have a
motion to move into executive meeting made by Mr. Hokarna, second by Mr. Victorino.
Any additional discussion, Members? Hearing none, the Chair will call for the question.
All those in favor signify by saying "aye".
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COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed? Thank you very much.
VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Medeiros, Molina,
Vice-Chair Hokama, and Chair Mateo.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Pontanilla,

Victorino,

Councilmembers Anderson, Baisa, and Johnson.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

APPROVE; RECESS Open Session and CONVENE Executive
Session.

CHAIR MATEO: The Policy Committee will be going into executive meeting in five minutes.
Allow us the time to secure the chambers. The Policy Committee will stand in recess.
. . .(gavel). . .
RECESS:

10:47 a.m.

RECONVENE:

11:44 a.m.

CHAIR MATEO: . . .(gavel). . . Policy Committee meeting for May 13", 2008 will reconvene.
Members. . .are there any additional questions for Corporation Counsel?

. . . Hearing none, Members, with no objections, the Chair is ready to provide the Chair's
recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Recommendations?
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. The Chair recommends the adoption of the revised proposed
resolution based upon the recommendation of the Department of the Corporation Counsel
as discussed in executive meeting.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So move.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second.
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CHAIR MATEO: It's been moved by Mr. Pontanilla, second by Mr. Victorino. Members,
additional discussion?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA:

. . . Chairman?

CHAIR MATEO: . . . Go ahead, Mr. Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I will be. . .supporting your recommendation. And I'll just. . .make a
short statement. I have reservations. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. Yeah, after all the discussion and
the information gained. . .I, too, will support your recommendation, but I, I, too, do have
reservations. Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Medeiros. Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I just wanna say I have some very,
very strong reservations about this. But for the sake of moving this out of Committee, I
will support it, but I do reserve the right to consider changing my vote. . .should it reach
the Council level. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Molina. Members, additional comments?

. . . Hearing none, Chair will call for the question. All those in favor of the motion,
signify by saying "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR MATEO: Those opposed?

. . . Thank you very much.

Motion is carried.
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VOTE:

AYES:

Councilmembers Medeiros, Molina,
Vice-Chair Hokama, and Chair Mateo.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

Pontanilla,

Victorino,

Councilmembers Anderson, Baisa, and Johnson.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION of revised proposed resolution.

CHAIR MATEO: Members, that is the, that, this completes the Policy agenda for this afternoon.
Are there any announcements?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: It's still morning, yeah, Chairman?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . .(laughter).
CHAIR MATEO:

. . . Mr. Pontanilla?

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman. I, I'd just like to remind the
Members that are here right now that we do have a Budget and Finance meeting at 1:30.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I thought canceled?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. Members, with no more announcements, the Policy
Committee for May 13,2008 is adjourned. . .(gavel). . .

ADJOURN:

11:47a.m.
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